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CONTRACT NO. ANTOS 

The City of Key West desires to supplement the original Agreement entered into and 
executed on December 12, 2004 as identified above. All provisions in the original Agreement and supplements, if 
any, remain in effect except as expressly modified by this supplement. 

The changes to the Agreement and supplements, if any, are described as follows: 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

Name Reconstruction of SR A1A (South Roosevelt Boulevard) in the City of Key West Length ___ o_.7_n_m_i_le ______ _ 

T 
. . From Bertha Street to East End of Smathers Beach 

erm1n1 -----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Description of Work: 

This project consists of the complete reconstruction of SR A 1 A (South Roosevelt Boulevard) from Bertha Street to the east end 
of Smathers Beach at the City of Key West. As part of this project, new drainage will be provided as well as new lighting and 
signing and pavement markings. 

Reason for Supplement: 

A supplement is being requested for this project to add a section of sheet pile wall at the east end of the project. The sheet pile 
wall is needed to protect the roadway from the ocean located immediately south of the back of sidewalk within our project limits. 
Currently, there is a sloped concrete wall which connects the back of sidewalk to the bottom of the beach at this location. The 
project that FOOT completed immediately east of our project limits, provided a sheet pile wall to protect the road from the ocean. 
The small section of our project left without a wall will act as flume during storms and fill the road with seagrass and other debris 
when tides are higher than the elevation of the back of sidewalk. In addition, the erosion of the tides can also compromise the 
integrity of the roadway section within our project limits. As a result, we are requesting to extend a similar design of the sheet pile 
wall installed by FOOT on the adjacent project within the east east end of our project to close the existing gap. 

The addition of the sheet pile wall will require that survey of the ocean is performed along the proposed alignment of the wall to 
identify existing bottom elevations as well as to determine the existence of possible impacts to sea grass. The proposed work will 
need to be permitted with South Florida Water Management and the US Army Corp of Engineers. 

In addition, SR A1A (South Roosevelt Boulevard) has a significant amount of pedestrian traffic across it. The pedestrian traffic is 
generated by several conditions which indude a parking area immediately north of the project, condominium towers along the 
north side of the road, and the presence of the beach adjacent to the south side of the road. There are no protected pedestrian 
crossings within the entire limits of the project. As a result, a supplement is also requested to complete the required study, 
analysis, and design of an actuated protected pedestrian crossing within the project limits. 
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